

MUTIARA INTERNATIONAL GRAMMAR SCHOOL SDN BHD (391277-M)

DISCOVERING POTENTIAL • LEARNING TO CARE • RESPECTING DIFFERENCES

17th February 2021

MIGS/ADM/T2/PRC/SS/YR11/PS/2021-0248

Dear Parents, Guardian and of course our students

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL - CLASS OF 2020

I trust everyone remains safe and well during this continued time of relative uncertainty and our students are enjoying the next chapter of their education. May I also take this opportunity to congratulate our Year 11 students once again on their examination results.

Recently you will have received (a revised) brief google survey as I continue to plan for a celebration of the 'last chapter' at MIGS. We have always planned to celebrate with you, continually hoping that a physical event would be possible.

I had planned an event back in December to take place in late January as at that time, we were given the all clear to open the campus. Unfortunately, all schools were instructed to close shortly after this. I continue to communicate with the Ministry and continue to hope to be able to have a ceremony on site. However, it is looking more and more likely that a virtual event will be our best option. My suggested date for this event will be in late March 2021.

Once all responses are received from the first survey. I will send a second survey as I have a number of options for the Virtual Event, I will share more detailed options shortly, but briefly these will be based around the following

Event option	Brief description	Items we would enjoy	Items we may miss
Remote	A 'live' event via video conference. Virtual presentation from the school hall	Everyone is 'present' (those currently in Malaysia or overseas) Connect via home Completely 'safe'	Wearing the gown and photo opportunities
Hybrid	Scheduled individual presentations and photography session	Individual graduation photos speeches delivered and recorded video presentations available.	Group dynamics Those overseas unable to attend.

Please note that everyone will still receive their graduation 'folder' that's contains their picture and graduation certificate (a 'gown' photo if we choose the Hybrid model above)

I will send the additional survey early next week.

Best regards,

JOHN P. BIRCH